14 December 2023

Sent by email to: pac@oireachtas.ie

Brian Stanley, T.D. Chairperson of the Committee of Public Accounts Leinster House Kildare St **Dublin 2 - D02 XR20**

Dear Cathaoirleach

I would like to inform you that the provision of the report by McCann Fitzgerald into the RTÉ VEP schemes has unfortunately been delayed.

I have been informed by McCann Fitzgerald that there are some outstanding issues that need to be resolved before it can be published.

I would like to apologise for this delay as I had hoped to have the report published before the Dail Recess. I am told that work is ongoing on the Report and that it will be available in early January.

Yours sincerely

Kevin Bakhurst

Director-General, RTÉ

Kei Ballen &